
CONSTRUCTION PROJECT UPDATE 
F L O R I D A  D E P A R T M E N T  O F  T R A N S P O R T A T I O N  

State Road (SR) 5/US 1/Overseas Hwy from Mile Marker (MM) 19.4 to MM 19.8, 
MM 20.6 to MM 23.1, and MM 26.2 to MM 27.4 
 

Project Identification Numbers: 443898-1-52-02 and 443920-1-52-01  

FDOT COMPASS 
FDOT is committed to ensure the State’s infrastructure serves 
residents, businesses, and visitors by meeting their current and 
future transportation needs. Pedestrians and motorists will benefit 
from traffic, roadway and trail upgrades. Benefits of this project 
include improvements for the Community, Safety, Resiliency and 
Workforce Development. 
 

CONSTRUCTION ALERT 
The week of Sunday, July 7, 2024, a temporary concrete barrier wall 
will be installed on the southbound side of SR 5/US 1/Overseas 
Highway on Cudjoe Key, between Sawyer Drive and Conch Drive, to 
allow for construction activities in the area. 

• Southbound traffic will shift into the center turning lane just past 
Blimp Road, near MM 21.4. This shift requires the temporary 
elimination of the southbound turn lanes onto both Sawyer Drive 
and Colson Drive.  

• Vehicles exiting Colson Drive to travel south on SR 5/US 1/
Overseas Highway may prefer to use Sunny Lane to Sawyer 
Drive. Detour signage will be in place. 

• Vehicles exiting Old State Road 4a to go north on SR 5/US 1/
Overseas Highway may prefer to use Blimp Road.  

• The existing southbound temporary lane shift at approximately 
MM 22.6 remains in place, with southbound traffic shifted into 
the center of the road, and a single travel lane in each direction.  

*Please note this schedule may change due to weather or other  
unexpected conditions. 

LANE CLOSURE INFORMATION 
Work will be done in phases to reduce any construction impacts. 
Lanes can be closed during the following hours: 
• 9:30 p.m. to 5 a.m., Sunday - Thursday 
 
Access to businesses and residences will be maintained. Lane closure 
information will be posted weekly on the department’s website, 
www.southflroads.com. 

CONTACT 

FDOT Consultant Community Outreach Specialist 

Julie Brown | Julie.Brown@dot.state.fl.us. | 305-927-1479 

FOLLOW US 

SOUTHFLROADS.COM 

Scan the QR code for project updates. 

SCHEDULE 
October 2023 - Spring 2025  

 

PROJECT COST 
$17.4 Million 

 

PROJECT AREA 
Monroe County 

 

WHAT TO EXPECT  
The speed limit is reduced to 35 
mph from approximately MM 20.5 
to MM 23, and from MM 26.2 to 
MM 27. Lane widths will be 
reduced within the work zones 
where necessary. 

ALWAYS PUT SAFETY FIRST 
For your safety and the safety of 
others, please use caution when 
driving, walking or biking around any 
construction zone.  
 
For real-time traffic information, visit: 
www.fl511.com. 


